Rye Energy Committee

Tuesday, September 6, 2011

6:30 – 8:00, Rye Public Library

Present:  Mimi White, Lucy Neiman, Michele Sopher, Susan Anderson,


     Tracy Ritzo

Absent:  Danna Truslow (she sent an email re: outreach programs)

Also Present:  Howard Kalet

Minutes from August 2, 2011 were approved.

Summer Farmers’ Market continuing to go very well.  We have 18 vendors and are averaging almost 300 shoppers per week, many of whom come weekly. Our third annual Apple Dessert Contest is scheduled for Wednesday, September 21 and we need to get the word out.  The RFM committee is meeting on September 11 to discuss this.  The markets end September 28.  Mimi went to a farmers’ market during the summer which had a “Customer Appreciation Day” – the RFM will discuss this also.

EECBG (Energy Efficiency Conservation Block Grants).  There has been no response yet to Michele’s letter in which she clarified her information on the geothermal system being built for the town hall.  Michele plans to attend the next Selectmens’ Meeting, September 12, where letters are read at the end of the meeting, in order to answer any questions that may come up.  She is also continuing to pursue getting the necessary energy usage information to be used in the EPA Portfolio Manager, which is required by the grant.

NEGRG (New England Grass Roots Grant) –The grant is due September 15.  We are applying under the heading of Living Local.  The two areas are Local Food (Community Garden, CSA, Farmers’ Market) and Local Energy (Improving energy efficiency in residences and public buildings). Mimi asked Susan to supply information about the Farmers’ Market and Lucy to supply information about the EECBG project.  Michele offered to work on the grant with Mimi.

Outreach – We are planning a program in late fall with a working title of  “Energy Use and Savings – The Best of Homes/The Worst of Homes.”  This is a continuation and update of last year’s program, which was very well attended, offering information about improving the energy efficiency of your home. PSNH is offering home energy audits for $100.00 as part of their Home Performance with Energy Star program.  Mimi suggested coordinating the program with the library.  It is tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, November 8.

Other outreach ideas: speakers, e.g. Cameron Wake, a local climatologist and another book discussion group as well as a group using the Northwest Earth Institute workbooks.

Goss Farm/CSA – There was an article about this in the latest Rye Town News.  Tracy Degnan and Sally King are planning to meet with potential farmers in November.  Michele brought up an article she had just read in Organic Gardening (Volume 58:6, Pp. 56-57)  which described a new herbicide developed by Dupont which has a relatively long persistence in the environment.  This means that if there is residential use of this toxic herbicide, it may end up in the compost at the recycling center and kill any plants that are planted in it.

New Business:  Dr. Sue Cook, Adjunct Professor at SNHU who teaches Environmental Issues, is looking for someone who is locally active in environmental issues to serve on a panel in September.  No one on this committee was able to do it.  Mimi will contact her with the email of the Local Energy Committee newsletter so that she may contact someone through that source.

Howard Kalet talked about having volunteered at two “Energy Raisings” with SEAREI (Seacoast Area Renewable Energy Initiative, pronounced see-ray).  For more information about this program of installing solar hot water and photo voltaics on residences, go to our website, www.ryeturninggreen.com and click on the link to SEAREI.

Our next meeting is Tuesday, October 4, 2011, 6:30-8 at the Rye Public Library.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:55.

